Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
We have recently been advised by a number of Local Authorities that they are now limiting the timespan they are covering when searching their records on requests received for Statutory Checks for applicants to foster and their household members.                                                                   
Could you please confirm the number of years you check back when an individual currently lives in your area and, if they have previously lived in your area, how far back you would check as we currently cover a 10 year address history.

 

When we process statutory checks for prospective foster carers for Independent Fostering Agencies and other local authorities we do not put a limit on the timespan that is covered. We check against all the names and address that we are given regardless of time to detect if we have any information to share about the applicants or their households.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


